Tuesday, September 6th 2011
Town of Woodstock
Selectmen’s Meeting
Tuesday, September 6, 2011

Selectmen: Jim Fadden, Joel Bourassa, Gil Rand
Staff: Judy Welch, Steve Welch

Joel called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. Jim seconded the motion and the vote was
affirmative.

Storm Damage:

The Town received major damage from the flood on August 28, 2011. The Woodstock Family
Park and the Well Road completely washed out. The Sewer Treatment Plant lost grinders and
composite samplers. Insurance claims were filed on August 29, 2011.

The Solid Waste Facility will be accepting storm related debris.

Minutes of the August 23, 2011 Meeting:
Jim motioned to accept the minutes of the August 23, 2011 Selectmen’s Meeting. Gil seconded
the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Gil motioned to accept and seal the minutes of the August 23, 2011 non-public meeting. Jim
seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Building Permit/Hintlian:
The Board reviewed and signed the Building Permit for Hintlian.

Deputy Town Clerk Appointment:
Gil motioned to appoint Kelley Whitman to Deputy Town Clerk. Jim seconded the motion and
the vote was affirmative.

Boat Registrations:

Gil motioned to sign a letter of authorization granting the Town Clerk and Deputy Town Clerk
to have Boat Agent authority and to collect and remit to the municipality, payment for boat fees
as required by RSA 72-A:3. Jim seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Other Business:
Signed Checks.

Jim and Gil met with Bob Stahler and Dick Barisano at Cascade Park to discuss an extension of
the brick pad off from the existing pavilion with two new benches. Gil motioned to accept the
proposed extension and the two new benches as presented. Jim seconded the motion and the
vote was affirmative.



Jim motioned to adjourn the Selectmen’s Meeting at 7:20 p.m. Joel seconded and the vote was
affirmative.



